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Regular Session – February 6, 2023

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, February 6, 2023 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the Mad River You Tube platform.
Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:34 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the January 17, 2023 regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 168 calls for service in 2023, 88 since the last meeting with 19 of those calls overlapping.  The average calls per day is 4.5. Mutual aid received was 7 and mutual aid given was 3.  John applied for 3 grants including one for fire equipment, fire training and an EMS grant.  He is waiting on a safety grant for the highway safety vests. There is not update on the Rescue 50 repairs. The new Battalion 50 is almost complete.  The new 911 center should begin operation early March 2023 and the department is preparing for new radio programming and the response cards have been updated for the center. The cadet program is back up and currently has 3 cadets.  Any 13 to 18-year old who is interested in the cadet program can complete an application at madriverfireandems.com.  Chief participated in the career day at Greenon Schools and was able to have some good communications with the students. 

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor has no update on the computer for the 94 International. The F550 is almost done with the installation of the new engine.  Don inquired about how many tons of road salt was requested for the year. It was determined that 200 tons were requested for the year.  Truck maintenance continues for all the trucks and new tires were placed on the 96 International.  Don stated that a couple of resident’s yards will need repairs after some damage from the salt trucks.  In the cemetery, Don has a funeral scheduled for next week.  Signs will be posted noting the March 15th start of the cemetery clean up by the department.

Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin reported 36 calls, 1 arrest, 9 traffic stops, 8 assists of other departments, 29 business checks, 85 citizen contacts, 1,521 miles put on the cruiser from January 17, 2023 to February 6, 2023. Brandon notified several owners of vehicles with expired registrations on Marion Dr.  The reckless driving complaints are up for drivers on Dayton Springfield Road and Interstate 70 and Interstate 675.  Brandon has increased traffic enforcement at the 4 way stop on Southern Vista and Green Meadows Drive. The cruiser is just over 60,000 miles and currently has no issues.  There was discussion about the updated parking regulations for the township and posting them once approved on the township website madrivertownship.org.  Brandon is going to obtain tags to place as a warning on offending vehicles with a 48-hour notice to fix. The portable radar for Fowler Road is not available until the weather breaks.  

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.
Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for payment for the trustees to sign and the latest credit card statements for Trustee Pettit to review.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Pettit stated the sign was installed in front of the Road Department and Township Deputy building on Snider Road.  

Trustee McClure noted there are a number of trucks hauling materials away from and to the construction on Enon Xenia using Stine Road. 

Enon Councilman Rick Hanna was present and discussed some updates on the joint township village park.  A preliminary plan with cost estimates has been prepared and the viability and elevation of the land plan are current.  There will be a push to look for major donations from the community and businesses.  There have been discussions with the county planning office and they were on board with the plan.  The process will take time due to the number of different agencies involved.  

NEW BUSINESS
The trustees discussed road construction plans for 2023.  It was noted that Snider Road (ODOT grant) and Southern Vista (OPWC grant) would need to be completed and then the priority of other road ways would be needed.  The plats have a number of bad areas and it was noted that Holiday Valley had not been done in over 26 years.  Discussion included repairs, chip and seal to repair some of the bases of certain roads and crack sealing to protect the recently paved roads. 

Trustee Young wanted to also create a plan for the ARPA funds that remain.

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
Mr. Mike Kammer asked about the school district’s plan to move the bus garage to South Tecumseh Road, the former site of Greenon High School.  Trustees noted that would be a long-range plan.

At 8:18 pm Trustee McClure moved to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussion of compensation for a public employee.  Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.

At 11:03 pm Trustee Young moved to re-enter regular session.  Seconded by Trustee McClure motion carried 3-0.

At 11:04 pm, Trustee Pettit moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.
